
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: June 4, 2024  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Tuesday 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
 
Outside Assist: On June 4, 2024, at 3:20 pm, Officer’s received an Automated License Plate 
Reader (ALPR) notification for a gray 2013 KIA.. Oakland PD identified the KIA as being the 
suspect vehicle in a robbery that occurred in Oakland. At 3:32 pm Officers located the vehicle 
driving on Pheasant Drive. An investigative stop of the vehicle was conducted, and the 
vehicle immediately yielded on Sycamore Ave. at Refugio Valley Rd. Oakland PD was 
contacted and requested HPD Officers identify the vehicle’s occupants. The driver was 
identified as a 21 year old male, of Rodeo. The passengers were identified as 17 year old 
male, of Pinole, and an 18 year old male, of San Pablo. Upon further investigation, it was 
determined the vehicle was involved in a carjacking that also occurred in Oakland. Oakland 
PD responded to Hercules to tow the vehicle for evidence. The occupants were released 
from detention, at the scene, at the discretion of Oakland PD.  H24-00490 
 
Recovered Stolen Plates: On June 4, 2024, at 4:28 pm, Officer’s received an ALPR 
notification for a stolen license plate. The license plate was attached to a blue 2022 Toyota 
Sienna. An Officer located the Toyota in parked in the Creekside parking lot near Dragon 
Terrace. The Officer contacted the driver of the Toyota who was identified a 28 year old male, 
of Pinole. The driver stated he recently returned from China. He needed to register his Toyota 
and his friend helped him with the DMV registration. The friend reportedly then provided the 
driver with the license plates to put on his vehicle. The license plates were removed from 
Sienna to be sent back to the DMV. The entry for the plates was removed from the Stolen 
Vehicle System. H24-00491 
 
Mental Health Detention: On June 4, 2024, at 8:50pm, officers contacted a 38 year old male 
transient in the 800 block of Willow Ave. The subject was dropped off by CHP after an officer 
found the subject walking on the freeway. When officers attempted to ask the subject where 
he was trying to go, he stated he was waiting for a spaceship. In addition, the subject 
appeared to be in poor condition, and could not provide an intelligible response to any further 
questions. Based on the subject’s condition, prior actions and statements, he was determined 
to be a danger to himself. AMR transported him to the Contra Costa Regional Medical 
Center. H24-00492. 
 
Towed Abandoned Vehicle: On June 5, 2024, at 4:32pm, an officer towed a Dodge Pickup 
left abandoned in the Hercules Transit Center parking lot. The vehicle has not moved from its 
position for approximately one month and all previous attempts to contact the Registered 
Owner were unsuccessful. H24-00493. 
 


